The PARISH OF COLSTON BASSETT 
Monday 21 March 2022 from 7pm
THE 2022 ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
Convened by The Chairman of the Colston Bassett Parish Council, 
Councillor Josie Mcguirk, 
In her opening remarks The Chair recorded a Statement of Condolence on the recent loss of parishioner Clair Ablewhite. Thanks were also recorded to the Police and Residents for their input towards solving the crime, and Parishioners also thanked for their patience with the fortnight-long closure of Hall Lane. As a Criminal Process is underway it was inappropriate to comment further.

MINUTES
1. Those Present
Mrs Josie Mcguirk (Chair of the Meeting), Mr Jonathan Good, Mr David Clark, Mrs Sabina Manea-Nelken, Mr Jim Mcguirk, NCC Cllr Neil Clarke, RBC Cllr Tina Combellack, Mr Nige Mayglothling (Clerk to the Annual Parish Meeting).
2. Apologies

Mr John Jennings
3. Minutes of the 2021 Annual Parish Meeting

Those Present Noted that these Minutes are as previously recorded. 
(Minutes of each Annual Parish Meeting are discussed and noted at the next
suitable Parish Council Meeting, and any items addressed accordingly)
4. The Parish Council Chairman’s 2021-22 Report
(Cllr McGuirk) 
The Meeting received the 2022 Parish Chairmans Report, which had been previously circulated and displayed. The Chair highlighted that it had been a positive but difficult year, including the sad loss of Cllr Nick Goddard. 
The Colston Bassett Neighbourhood Plan, on which Nick had worked extensively, was adopted by a very large majority and formally endorsed by Rushcliffe Borough Council, New benches were installed around the village and some older ones refurbished. The War Memorial in St Johns was professionally cleaned, the Village Meeting Shelter refurbished and new Dog bins installed. Parish Councillors had continued to work hard, especially behind the scenes in cajoling other agencies to fulfil their statutory duties, and despite the small size of the village this work has seen some successes,
Thanks were passed to RBC Cllr Tina Combellack and NCC Cllr Neil Clarke for championing the village, and a welcome and thanks offered to Cllr-elect Jonathan Good. The Chair also thanked the many Volunteers involved in local Grit, Flood, Ecology and Litter Teams, the new Village Hall Committee for their efforts in refreshing and updating the Village Hall and also the Parish Clerk for continuing to support Council despite recent serious illness.
5. Financial Operations during 2021-2022 


(Cllr Clark / RFO)
This report on the financial operations had been published, circulated and displayed in hard copy to all residents earlier in March. 
The updated and online Parish Council banking processes & systems were noted as functioning well. It was projected that Council would again be able to record operational working within the (2021-22) Precept Budget in the year-end Audit, Council are still looking to develop local projects, which can also be supported from Reserves if required. 
Council continued to recognise the many impacts of the Covid pandemic & had again kept their expenditure under control. leading to adoption of a repeated nil-increase for the requested (2022-23) level of Local Precept. 
The meeting thanked Cllr David Clark for his report and also notably for overseeing the move to online banking with Unity Trust Bank, which now offered increased financial transparency for all Councillors.
6. Matters Notified by Parishioners
i) Road Closure Issues: (Mr Nick Perry)

Local resident Mr Nick Perry had requested that this item be placed on the Annual Parish Meeting Agenda, In the absence of Mr Perry to further elaborate on this topic the Meeting decided that discussion on this topic, primarily focussing on the resultant aftermath of the closure, should be discussed in the March Parish Council Meeting following this meeting.
7. Matters Notified by Parish Councillors
No matters had been raised with The Clerk by Parish Councillors
There being no further business and with thanks to those present the Chair closed the 2022 Annual Parish Meeting at 1917hrs

Following a short recess, the Parish Council proceeded to the business of the March 2022 Parish Council Meeting
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